# SHS PARENT ASSOCIATION BULLETIN

May 29, 2013

#### **Calendar Items**

May 29 Spring Band Concert

May 29 <u>Last Day to order Cheesecake</u> – SEED Fundraiser

May 30 National Honor Society Ceremony

May 31 Last day to submit letter for Bill Haury keepsake book

• June 1 <u>SEED Wine and More</u>

June 3 <u>Culver's Night for 4<sup>th</sup> of July Parade</u>

June 7-8
 Book Fair – Barnes & Noble - SEED Fundraiser

June 7-13
 Online Bookfair – SEED Fundraiser

• June 11-13 Final Exams

• June 11 School Board Meeting - agenda will be posted here

June 19 Bill and Ann Haury Night

#### **For Seniors**

June 8 Senior Celebration

June 11 Mandatory Graduation Rehearsal 1:00-2:15
 June 13 Mandatory Graduation Rehearsal 1:30-3:15

• June 13 Graduation – Congratulations Seniors and Parents!

# A Note from the Editor - Volunteer Opportunity

We are looking for someone to work on data entry for next year's student directory. This is the perfect volunteer job for someone who is both a good typist and is comfortable working with an excel spreadsheet. You won't be inputting data for each and every student, but for those who need changes made to the preliminary data.

The first phase of data entry will need to be done shortly after registration (when we collect the bulk of the changes to be made). The specific timing is flexible, but somewhere between Aug 10 and 20 is ideal. Then there will be a smaller set of changes after we collect data from late registrants later in August and a very small set after school begins.

So if you've always wanted that "stay at home – work in your jammies – on your own time" – kind of volunteer opportunity – please consider this one. (I did this job last year, and I don't recall how much time I spent on it, but it was probably a few hours a day for a couple of days.) If you are interested please contact Mary Gorman at <a href="mailto:mrobrecht@sbcglobal.net">mrobrecht@sbcglobal.net</a>.

Debbie Eder

SHS Parent Bulletin Editor

# **SHS News & Announcements**

### **Last Chance to View Professional Prom Photos**

The Shorewood High School Prom 2013 event photos are scheduled to expire by June 1.

This is your last chance to view the photos or order professional prints and products with the images. The password to access the event is **SHOREWOODPROM2013**. You may view the photos directly by clicking the following link, or pasting it into your browser: <a href="http://www.lifetouchevents.com">http://www.lifetouchevents.com</a>.

# SHS Boys Basketball Fundraiser @ Yo Mama – June 13

Please help support the Shorewood High School Boys Basketball program by enjoying some frozen yogurt at Yo Mama in Shorewood on Thursday, June 13. We will receive a portion of all sales on this day. Be sure to mention you are there in

support of Shorewood boys' basketball. Yo Mama is open until 10 pm. Stop over for some Frozen Yogurt before attending high school graduation! Thanks for all your support.

### **Daily Announcements**

Daily Announcements are available on the SHS page of the district website. Some announcements to note this week:

- Self Defense Course on Saturday June 1
- Cheerleading Clinic
- Come watch the girls regional soccer game on Thursday, May 30 at 6:30 pm
- Cupcake Club, Photo Club, Stock Club, Photo Club, Youth Haiti

#### **Past Bulletins and Documents**

To view past bulletins and related documents – visit the parent association website at www.shsparentassn.com.

### **Bulletin Submissions**

Send your bulletin submissions to <a href="mailto:news.shsparentassn@gmail.com">news.shsparentassn@gmail.com</a> or to <a href="mailto:Debbie@ederfamily.com">Debbie@ederfamily.com</a>. Submissions are due by Monday evening for inclusion in that week's bulletin.

# **District & Community Announcements**

## Bill and Ann Haury Night - June 19

The Shorewood Booster Club invites all community members to join them for Bill and Ann Haury Night at Kapco Park (on the Concordia University Campus in Mequon), the home of the Lakeshore Chinooks for a 6:35 pm game on June 19. Please see this flyer for more information and to rsvp. Please join us for an evening of baseball, and more importantly to recognize Bill and Ann for all they have done for Shorewood Athletics.

# Support Shorewood 4<sup>th</sup> of July Festivities – Culvers Night – June 3

Help make this year's 4<sup>th</sup> of July parade the biggest and best in the North Shore! Please join SIS students at Culvers from 4:00 to 9:00 pm on June 3 as they volunteer to greet guests, provide musical entertainment, and deliver food to tables and cars. 10% of all proceeds (walk in or drive through) will be donated to Shorewood's 4<sup>th</sup> of July parade. Read more here.

### Mr. Stranke to Leave SIS and Shorewood School District

Anthony Stranke will be leaving the Shorewood Schools at the end of this year. We know that many of you and your children had positive experiences with Mr. Stranke during his tenure here. He will certainly be missed. If you'd like to send him a farewell note, please send it to him at SIS. Read more about his future plans on Shorewood Patch.

### **Notice of Alumni Fraud**

Attention all Shorewood High School alumni: It has come to our attention recently that many of you are likely being asked for money by an organization posing as the Shorewood High School Alumni Association. We would like to address this issue immediately. Do not confuse "alumniclass.com" with the nonprofit volunteer Shorewood High School Alumni Association located in Shorewood, Wisconsin. Do not "support" their "Alumni site." It is not a donation to the Shorewood effort. It is a for profit company that goes after every school in the country, copies their logos, and charges individuals membership fees- tricking thousands of people out of funds that would otherwise go to support public schools.

If you are interested in donating to, or joining, the actual Shorewood Alumni Association, please visit the group's website.

# **Athletic News & Highlights**

### **Athletic Highlights**

 Regional Track Meet – BOYS WIN! Girls Take Second! Read more at <a href="http://www.shorewoodnow.com/sports/greyhound-boys-win-d2-track-regional-girls-second-b9915690z1-208381031.html">http://www.shorewoodnow.com/sports/greyhound-boys-win-d2-track-regional-girls-second-b9915690z1-208381031.html</a>.

- Sectional Track Meet BOYS WIN! Girls Take Second! Look for news link next week. State Meet is this weekend.
   Good Luck!
- Sports Shorts May 21 http://www.baysidenow.com/sports/sports-shorts-may-21-b9916046z1-208437381.html.

# Congratulations, Kudos & Thank You's

### **SHS Awards Night**

Congratulations to all honorees at last week's SHS Awards Night. View the list of awards and recipients here.

### **SHS Students Make a Difference**

Over their week of Spring Break from cold Wisconsin, Anton and Aleksei Sorensen volunteered at Prince William Forest Park, a unit of the National Park Service in Triangle Virginia. They spent the week scrapping off old shingles, fixing screen on windows, and carpentry work in the park's historic cabins, built by the Civilian Conservation Corps in 1936. They work side by side with Rangers assisting them with the tough task of maintaining these structures for the public to use this summer. Park staff gave many praises to their hard work and stewardship in the National Parks.

### Do you know students, staff, school clubs, etc. who deserve recognition?

Please let us know if you know of an SHS student or staff member or school group who deserves recognition – whether your own child, a friend, neighbor, teacher, coach, mentor, co-worker, etc. We are thrilled to use this space to share student and staff achievements, but we can only do so when someone tells us about them! Send your submissions to news.shsparentassn@gmail.com.

# \*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*Reminders from Prior Weeks\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*

### **Keepsake Book for Mr. Haury**

SHS Athletic Director and SIS Dean of Students, Bill Haury is retiring at the end of this year. He has been a tremendous mentor to students both at SHS and SIS and a champion of Shorewood Athletics for many, many years. Our children have been more than fortunate to have him in their lives. His wife, Ann Foley, is creating a keepsake booklet for him. If you and/or your child would like to contribute a note or photo, please send to Ann:

Email to foleyann@yahoo.com

Snail Mail to Ann Foley, 2834 N. Hackett, Milwaukee, 53211

Drop off with Becky in the SIS office

Drop off with Tanya in the SHS Athletic office

Please forward this information to alumni and others who may be interested.

Please have all submissions to Ann by May 31.

### Final Exams - June 11-13

<u>Click here</u> to view the spring 2013 final exam schedule.

### **Shorewood Shorts Video**

<u>Check out the first edition of the "Shorewood Shorts" video series!</u> The District will post two videos a month highlighting a different Shorewood Schools offering!

### Barnes & Noble Bookfair & Cheesecake Sale to Benefit Shorewood SEED Foundation

**Shop Barnes & Noble Bayshore Friday, June 7th and Saturday, June 8th** and a portion of your purchase will go to Shorewood SEED Foundation. You will need to use our bookfair ID 11104932. Please print out this information sheet.

If you can not make it to the store, you can **shop online at <u>BN.com/bookfairs</u> from 6/7-13.** Make sure to enter our ID 11104932 at checkout.

As part of our sale we will also be selling Cheesecake Factory cheesecakes through the BN Cafe. **Place your order by 5/29** and pick up your cheesecake on Saturday June 8th at the BN Cafe. Just print and return the attached order form on page 2 of the fundraising flyer.

### **Recreation Department - Summer Programs**

Registration for Summer Recreation Department programs is now in progress. Some programs that are of interest to high school students include Volleyball Camp and Jr. Tennis Club. Click here to read about these and other featured programs, To view all programs, please visit the Recreation Department website at http://www.shorewoodschools.org/page.cfm?p=97

### **Next Year's Student Directory & Demographic Information**

Recently you received a demographics form from the high school office. Please, complete and return it, noting any changes. This is important information for the school to have on file for their records. The school also uses that data to provide information for the annual student directory. The Parent Association publishes the directory, but in order for your information to be correct, it needs to be accurate in the school records.

### 2013-2014 School Registration

SHS Registration will take place on August 8 and 9, both days from 8:00 am to 12:00 pm. Look for additional information this summer.

#### 2013-2014 School Calendar Finalized

The 2013-2014 District Calendar (major dates) has been approved by the school board. To view the calendar, click here.

### Seniors - Graduation, Celebration, Deadlines and More

A special bulletin for was sent on Monday, May 6 which included information regarding

- Graduation Logistics & Preparation
- Graduation Tickets
- Senior Celebration RSVP Deadline is May 20
- Grad Grams Send personal messages to members of the class of 2013 Order Deadline is May 20
- Photo Submissions for Senior Slide Show Deadline is May 13

You may view that bulletin, which includes appropriate links on the SHS Parent Association Website.

## SEED Wine & More - Saturday, June 1

Please join the Shorewood SEED foundation at the home of Joe and Tracey Grabowski on Saturday June 1 from 7-10 pm. Wine, Beer and Light Hors d'Oeuvres will be served and student entertainment and a silent auction will be featured, not to mention this is a great way to enjoy time with friends and neighbors. Please send your reservation and payment to Tracy Nickolaus at 2720 E. Shorewood Blvd. 53211. The cost is \$50 per person, \$40 of which is tax deductible. All funds raised go directly to support Shorewood Public Schools.

Click here for the flyer

Click here for the rsvp and payment form

#### **More Prom Photos**

You may view the prom "photo booth photos" at <a href="http://milwaukeephotos.shutterboxphotobooth.com/School/Shorewood-HS-Post-Prom-2013/29192404\_w3ZvF5#!i=2487168282&k=RNhzwgb">http://milwaukeephotos.shutterboxphotobooth.com/School/Shorewood-HS-Post-Prom-2013/29192404\_w3ZvF5#!i=2487168282&k=RNhzwgb</a>.

You may view grand march photos at www.lifetouchevents.com. Use the password shorewoodprom2013 (no spaces).

## **Teacher Letters of Recommendation for College**

PARENTS OF JUNIORS, you should have received an email from Mandy Kluck, Student Support Services Chairperson, regarding teacher letters of recommendation for college. Some things to note:

- Juniors received information regarding college letters of recommendation during homeroom last week.
- Priority will be given to those students who make their requests between May 15 and June 1.

- Students must complete certain Family Connections Forms prior to requesting letters. (editor's note parents these are good documents for you to review before they are submitted, as students sometimes forget about an activity or two.) Teachers and counselors will use these documents when writing recommendations.
- View the Student Support Services' College Planning and Readiness Page for Links to various documents
- You may view a video about the recommendation request process at SHS here.
- View the handout that was given to students
- View the content of the email that was sent.
- Reviewing the Common Application Recommendation Form may help you and your child decide which teacher they should approach for a letter. <u>Last year's form is available here</u>.
- If you have trouble accessing Family Connections, contact the Student Support Offices
- If you did NOT receive the email regarding this, and you are the parent of a junior, contact Student Support Services to have your email address added to their database.
- (The email was actually signed by Jennifer Runde, but if you are looking at your inbox, the "from" address is Mandy Kluck.)

## "Buy-a-Bar" of Music Fundraiser

The Shorewood Band Parent Association has hired composer, Michael Sweeney, to compose a piece for our students, grades 4th -12<sup>th</sup> which will be performed at our 2014 Band-o-Rama!

## Please—We need your help!

Be a part of music in the making!

Quarter notes for \$10 each Half notes for \$20 each Entire bar (4 notes in a bar) \$35 each

Fundraising progress will be "charted" and on display at all upcoming band concerts, where we will also be happy to collect contributions! Purchase your notes now in 3 easy ways:

- Attend a Spring Band Concert
- Visit <u>Shorewoodbands.org</u> to buy online
- Drop off cash or check (payable to SBPA) to your school office, in the box labeled "Buy-A-Bar" of Music Fundraiser

## **School Board Meeting Recaps**

You may view recaps of school board meetings here.

## **Travel Release Form**

Parents of athletes – please remember that student athletes are expected to ride the bus back to school with the team after each away game/meet. Each time that you will be transporting your child on your own, you will need to complete a <u>travel</u> release form. (Some parents like to keep a copy in their cars – in case they forget to have one with them.)

### Raise Money for SEED while You Shop Online

- Use <u>GoodSearch.com</u> when doing your online shopping and a money will be donated to the Shorewood SEED Foundation each time you search!
- Use <u>GoodShop.com</u> when you do your online shopping and a percentage of each purchase will go to the Shorewood SEED Foundation
- To get started, register and select Shorewood SEED Foundation as your charity of choice
- View the flyer here.